
D r. K. M. ASHRAF’ S LETTER TO S y t. KRIPALANI

Bombay,
27th November, 1945.

Syt. J. B. Kripalani,
General Secretary,
All-India Congress Committee. ■**

Dear Syt. Kripalani,

I am enclosing herewith the reply of the Communist 
members of the A.I.C.C. to the Charge-sheet framed by the 
Working Committee.

I would first of all like to express, on behalf of all of us, our 
regret for the delay in sending the reply ; but I think you and 
your Committee will undei’stand that we have been very busy 
with our work for the coming elections and both the charges and 
the report of the Sub-Committee of the Working Committee were 
such that they could not be dealt with in a brief reply.

Since the Charge-sheet your Committee framed against us 
does not instance any specific individual acts of ours against 
Congress discipline but general charges which in reality challenge 
not merely the "policy and practice of each one of us but the 
policy and practice of the Communist Party to which we all 
belong, we are sending as our reply the considered defence of the 
policy of our Party, written by our General Secretary, Comrade 
P. C. Joshi.

We are sure you will understand and appreciate why we 
have done this.

Yours faithfully,
K. M. ASHRAF

For the Communist Members of the 
A.I.C.C.

CHARGES AGAINST MEMBERS OF THE. 
COMMUNIST PA R TY OF MNBIA 

IN THE CONGRESS

THE A.I.C.C. OFFICE HAVING RECEIVED A LARGE 
number of complaints and accusations against the activities of 
Communist members of the Congress and of the Communist 
Party in India generally in relation to the Congress, the Working. 
Committee have referred this matter to us for examination and,- 
if the facts so warrant, to frame charges to which the persons 
concerned might be invited to reply. There is a vast mass of 
papers and reports in the files before us. For the most part 
they are vague and sometimes irrelevant. Some of the charges,, 
relating to individual or group activity, are serious, but they 
would require fuller examination and proof before any action, 
could be based on them. We do not propose to take into con­
sideration any of these vague and unproved assertions, or to* 
initiate further inquiries in regard to them at this stage. As we- 
understand the reference made to us, the Working Committee 
are concerned with the larger issues involved and not so muck 
with individual misdemeanours. Under the Congress constitution 
and rules, it is open to Provincial Congress Committees or their 
executives to take disciplinary action against any individual" 
Congressman or Congresswoman who has acted contrary to 
Congress policy. Such action, we are informed, has already) 
been taken or recommended in certain cases by some Provincial
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